Eye on the World June 17, 2023

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of June 17, 2023.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take you stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

.

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

First synthetic human embryo

- An article by Hannah Devlin titled "Synthetic Human Embryos Created in Groundbreaking Advance" was posted at theguardian.com on June 14, 2023.
- An article by James Gallagher titled "First Synthetic Human Embryo [Using No Eggs or Sperm] Raises Ethical Issues" was posted at bbc.com on June 15, 2023.

Comments about A.I. - churches and Bible

- An article by Staff titled "'No Soul' German Church [St. Paul's Lutheran Church in the Bavarian Town of Fuerth] Holds Artificial Intelligence Generated Sermon" was posted at breitbart.com on June 10, 2023.
- An article titled "Can a Chatbot Preach a Good Sermon? Hundreds Attend Church Service Generated by ChatGPT to Find Out" was posted at apnews.com on June 10, 2023.
- An article by Stephen Kokx titled "Homosexual Atheist WEF Adviser Suggests A.I. Will Write 'New Bible' Found 'Correct' Religions" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 14, 2023.

Comments about A.I. - medicine

- An article titled "A.I. May Decide Best Treatment After Prostate Cancer Surgery So Patients Can Escape Hormone Therapy" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 10, 2023.
- An article titled "Scientists Develop Algorithm That Can Spot Healthiest Sperm and It Could Make IVF Cheaper" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 11, 2023.

Comments about A.I. – actors and musicians

- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Emily St. Martin titled "Tom Hanks Thinks People Won't Care if A.I. Keeps Him Working in Film Forever" was posted at latimes.com on May 17, 2023.
- An article by Julianna Frieman titled "Paul McCartney Announces The Beatles Releasing Another Album With Help of A.I. Technology" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 13, 2023.

Comments about George Soros

- An article titled "The Seeds of Soros as [George] Soros Hands His Organization Over to His Fanatical Son" was posted at breitbart.com on June 11, 2023.
- An article titled "George Soros Hands Reins Over to Son (Alex) Who Promises to Push More Funding to Liberal Causes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 11, 2023.

Comments about Bill Gates

• An article titled "China's Xi Tells Bill Gates He Hopes US-China Friendship Continues" was posted at nypost.com on June 16, 2023.

World Economic Forum – global intentions

- An article by Andreas Wailzer titled "WEF Document Calls for Limiting 'Private Car Use' Drastic Reduction in the Number of Cars by 2050" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 6, 2023.
- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Jeff Merritt (Head of Urban Transportation, World Economic Forum) and Douglas Sabo (Chief Sustain Ability Officer, Visa) titled "The Urban Mobility Scorecard Tool: Bench-Marking the Transition to Sustainable Urban Mobility" was posted at weforum.org in May 2023.
- An article titled "WEF Report Admits Digital ID Could Be Used for 'Surveillance and Persecution'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 16, 2023.

French government – monitoring citizens

• An article by Peter Caddle titled "'Digital Snitch' – Government Can Remotely Activate Cell Phone Cameras and Microphones, Says French Senate" was posted at breitbart.com on June 10, 2023.

Covid – global "digital vaccine passports"

- An article by Andreas Wailzer titled "WHO, EU Announce Partnership Creating 'Global System' of Digital Vaccine Passports" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 5, 2023.
- An article by Dr. Robert Malone titled "Has the Covid Crisis Rendered National Sovereignty Obsolete?" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 5, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Digital Vaccine Passports? No End in Sight to Globalist Stranglehold on the West" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 9, 2023.
- An article by Joseph Mercola titled "WHO Launches Digital Health Partnership With Europe" was posted at mercola.com on June 12, 2023.

Covid – stifling criticism

• An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Zuckerberg (of FaceBook): Medical Establishment Demanded FaceBook Censor Coronavirus Information That Was 'Debatable or True'" was posted at breitbart.com on June 10, 2023.

Origin of covid

- An article titled "Scientists in Wuhan Were 'Combining World's Most Deadly Coronaviruses' Before Outbreak of Covid-19" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 11, 2023.
- An article by Neil Johnston titled "Wuhan Scientists 'Created Mutant Virus Before Pandemic'" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on June 11, 2023.
- An article by Allie Griffin titled "Wuhan Lab Scientists Researching Coronavirus Were the First to Contract Covid-19: Report" was posted at nypost.com on June 13, 2023.

More international covid

- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "WHO's Deadly Ventilation Protocols Were Never Designed to Save Covid Patients" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 9, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "China Struggles With Weak Post-Covid Economic Recovery" was posted at apnews.com on June 11, 2023.
- An article by John Hayward titled "Weak Immunity: Flu Epidemic Hits Japan Hard After

Pandemic Lockdowns" was posted at breitbart.com on June 12, 2023.

- An article by Stephen Kokx titled "[Tennis Star] Novak Djokovic Wins [French Open Tournament for] Record 23rd Grand Slam [Tournament] After Years of Media Disdain Over Covid Jab Refusal" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 12, 2023.
- An article titled "New Zealand Enters Recession After Years of Lockdowns" was posted at breitbart.com on June 15, 2023.
- An article by Anthony Murdoch titled "[Justin] Trudeau Called 2021 Election After Memos Showed More Conservative Opposition to Covid Jabs Than Liberals" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 14, 2023.
- An article titled "Ontario [Canada] Doctor Has Medical License Revoked After Opposing Covid Protocols" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 16, 2023.
- An article titled "Pope Francis Misused His Authority by Pushing Absurd Covid Jab Propaganda" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 16, 2023.

Are climate lockdowns coming?

• An article by Jake Welch titled "[Brexit Leader Nigel] Farage: Climate Lockdowns Are Coming, 'Mark My Words' " was posted at thenationalpulse.com on June 13, 2023.

Climate change – China talks climate change, but produces coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wany titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal as Possible'" was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "Report: World Coal Consumption Rising, China's Influence 'Unparalleled by Any Country'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.
- Looking back to February 2023, an article by Ben Zeisloft titled "China Is Full Steam Ahead With New Coal Plants as the West Goes Green" was posted at dailywire.com on Feb. 27, 2023.
- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Ben Zeisloft titled "China's Carbon Emissions Soar as Biden Unveils Crackdown on American Power Plants" was posted at dailywire.com on May 12, 2023.

International electric vehicles

- An article by Faiz Siddiqui and Jeremy B. Merrill titled "17 Fatalities, 736 Crashes: The Shocking Toll of Tesla's Autopilot" was posted at washingtonpost.com on June 10, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "France Wants Tesla to Build Gigafactory in Country" was posted at newsmax.com on June 14, 2023.

More international climate change

- An article by Clare Marie Merkowsky titled "Satellite Footage Raises Possibility That Arson (Not Climate Change Theory) to Blame for Quebec Fires" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 8, 2023.
- An article titled "Britain's Green Energy Disaster Should Be an Awful Warning to Americans" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on June 11, 2023.
- An article by Clare Marie Merkowsky titled "Nova Scotia Police Thwart Three Arson Attacks as Media Blames 'Climate Change' for Wildfires" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 14, 2023.

Climate change – Greta Thunberg finally graduates

- Looking back to September 2018, an article by David Crouch titled "The Swedish 15-Year-Old Who's Cutting Class to Fight the Climate Crisis" was posted at theguardian.com on Sept. 1, 2018.
- An article by M. Dowling titled "Climate Expert Greta Thunberg [Finally] Graduates From High School at Age 20" was posted at independent sentinel.com on June 10, 2023.

Climate change – Greta Thunberg made ludicrous predictions

- Looking back to January 2020, an article by Sam Meredith titled "Greta Thunberg Says World Leaders Are Running Out of Time to Tackle Climate Emergency" was posted at cnbc.com on January 21, 2020.
- Looking back to January 2020, an article by Michael Grothaus titled "Greta Thunberg: We Have Eight Years to Save the Earth" was posted at fastcompany.com on Jan. 21, 2020.
- Looking back to March 2020, an article by Ronald Stein titled "Greta [Thunberg] Preaches Many of the First Earth Day's Failed Predictions" was posted at newgeography.com on March 24, 2020.
- Looking back to October 2022, an article by Greta Thunberg titled "Greta Thunberg on the Climate Delusion: 'We've Been Green-Washed Out of Our Senses; It's Time to Stand Our

Ground'" was posted at the guardian.com on Oct. 8, 2022.

• Looking back to March 2023, an article by Israel Duro titled "Greta Thunberg's 2023 End of the World Punditry, a Laughingstock on Twitter" was posted at voz.us on March 10, 2023.

In March, Greta Thunberg deleted 2018 tweet

- Looking back to March 2023, an article by Ian Miller titled "Climate Expert Greta Thunberg Deletes 2018 Tweet Saying World Will End in 2023 Because the World Has Not Ended" was posted at outkick.com on March 11, 2023.
- Looking back to March 2023, an article by Max Aitchison titled "Ben Fordham Rips Into Greta Thunberg for Deleting 2018 Doomsday Tweet That Climate Change Would 'Wipe Out Humanity' Unless We Stop Using Fossil Fuels by 2023: 'You Tried to Scare the Life Out of Kids'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 15, 2023.
- Looking back to March 2023, an article by Staff titled "Tucker Lists Climate Experts Having Wrong Predictions After Greta Thunberg Deletes 2018 Tweet of Humanity Getting Wiped Out in Five Years" was posted at grabien.com on March 17, 2023.

More ludicrous predictions

- Looking back to November 2021, an article by Staff titled "50 Years of Predictions That the Climate Apocalypse Is Near" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 12, 2021.
- Looking back to March 2023, an article by Sandipan Deb titled "Tackle Climate Change With Logic Instead of Alarmism" was posted at livemint.com on March 19, 2023.

International abortion outlook

- An article by Louis Knuffke titled "Rep. Chris Smith Denounces Biden's Abortion Agenda in Foreign AIDS Relief Program" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 14, 2023.
- An article titled "Pro-Lifers Launch 'Faces of Abortion' Tour to Change Hearts, Minds Across Canada" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 16, 2023.

JK Rowling is strong against the transgender tide

- An article titled "Lesbian Is a Non-Man Who Is Attracted to a Non-Man, [John Hopkins] University Says Sparking Outrage From JK Rowling" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 14, 2023.
- An article by Simon Kent titled "J.K. Rowling Rips Johns Hopkins University for Labeling Lesbians as 'A Non-Man Attracted to Non-Men'" was posted at breitbart.com on June

14, 2023.

• An article titled "J.K. Rowling Slams Critic Claiming Trans Aren't 'A Threat' When They Use Women's Restroom" was posted at dailywire.com on June 15, 2023.

More international gender outlook

- An article titled "UK's NHS to Stop Routinely Prescribing Puberty Blockers to Children" was posted at breitbart.com on June 10, 2023.
- An article by Jordan Boyd titled "The U.K. Just Banned Chemical Castration for Kids; America Should Do the Same and More" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 12, 2023.
- An article by Anthony Murdoch titled "Trudeau Government Gave \$12 Million for 'Pride' Events During Covid Lockdown Years" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 14, 2023.

Russia-Ukraine war

- An article titled "[Kakhovka] Dam Collapse May Turn Major Ukrainian Farming Region Into 'A Desert'" was posted at breitbart.com on June 11, 2023.
- An article titled "Russia Will Lose the War If Ukraine's Counteroffensive Succeeds, Zelenskyy Tells NBC News" was posted at nbcnews.com on June 16, 2023.
- An article titled "Zelensky Admits Ukraine Counteroffensive Has Been 'Difficult'" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 16, 2023.

Talk about nuclear weapons

- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Yuliya Talmazan titled "'Nuclear Weapons for Everyone' Who Joins Belarus and Russia, Putin Ally [Belarus President Alexander Lukashenko] Promises" was posted at nbcnews.com on May 29, 2023.
- An article titled "Putin Threatens That Ukraine War Could Turn Nuclear" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 14, 2023.
- An article by John Hayward titled "[President Alexander] Lukashenko Claims Belarus Is Receiving Russian Tactical Nuclear Weapons" was posted at breitbart.com on June 14, 2023.
- An article titled "Putin Says First Russian Nuclear Weapons Delivered to Belarus As Planned" was posted at ndtv.com on June 15, 2023.

Comments about NATO

• An article titled "Historic NATO Exercise With 2,000 [U.S.] National Guard Troops, 100

U.S. Planes Begins in Germany" was posted at military.com on June 12, 2023.

Comments about China

- An article titled "Biden Promised a US-China Thaw, but Beijing Is Turning Up the Heat" was posted at nypost.com on June 10, 2023.
- An article titled "China's Hypersonic Missiles Threaten U.S. Power in the Pacific an Aerospace Engineer Explains How the Weapons Work and the Unique Threats They Pose" was posted at yahoo.com on June 11, 2023.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "Reports: Massive Crowd Traps Communist Agents in Sichuan, China Over Street Vendor Beating" was posted at breitbart.com on June 14, 2023.

Comments about China and Taiwan

- An article by Elaine Mallon titled "Chinese Fighter Jets Cross Taiwan Strait for the Second Time in a Week" was posted at breitbart.com on June 11, 2023.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Biden Preparing Plans to Evacuate Americans From Taiwan: Report" was posted at townhall.com on June 12, 2023.

Comments about Israel

- An article titled "Benjamin Netanyahu Suffers Rebellion in Vote Linked to Israeli Judicial Overhaul" was posted at theguardian.com on June 15, 2023.
- An article titled "Russia to Open New Israel Embassy Branch in Jerusalem" was posted at jpost.com on June 15, 2023.
- An article titled "Israel Government Minister Slams George Soros for Funding Groups 'Demonizing' Jewish State" was posted at foxnews.com on June 15, 2023.
- An article titled "Germany to Get Its Own 'Iron Dome' From Israel" was posted at dailywire.com on June 15, 2023.

Comments about Israel and Iran

- An article titled "Nuclear Deal Between Iran, U.S. a 'Colossal Failure' for Israel; Says Yair Lapid" was posted at jpost.com on June 15, 2023.
- An article titled "Netanyahu: Iran, U.S. Close to 'Mini-Deal' Israel Can Live With" was posted at dailywire.com on June 15, 2023.

Comments about Iran

- An article titled "Israel, Jordan, Saudi Join U.S. Bombers in Show of Force to Iran" was posted at al-monitor.com on June 10, 2023.
- An article titled "Cuba, Iran Presidents Meet in Havana, Vow to Confront 'Yankee Imperialism'" was posted at yahoo.com on June 15, 2023.

Comments about Saudi Arabia and LIV golf

- An article by Malathi Nayak and Erik Larson titled "PGA Golfers Are Now Told to Love LIV [Saudi Arabia Golf League] After Forgoing Its Millions" was posted at bloomberg.com on June 9, 2023.
- An article titled "PGA Players Who Turned Down Millions From LIV Golf's Saudi Backers Could Get Equity in New Company" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 9, 2023.
- An article titled "LIV Golf's Bryson DeChambeau Suggests 9/11 Families Should Forgive Saudi Arabia: 'Nobody's Perfect'" was posted at foxnews.com on June 10, 2023.

More comments about Saudi Arabia

- An article titled "Discord Leaks: Saudi Leader MBS Promised 'Major Economic Consequences' for Biden Threats" was posted at breitbart.com on June 9, 2023.
- An article titled "Saudis Say They're Moving Ahead With Nuclear Program With or Without U.S." was posted at breitbart.com on June 10, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Aziz El Yaakoubi and Maha El Dahan titled "Saudi Arabia Seeks Cooperation With China, 'Ignores' Western Worries" was posted at reuters.com on June 11, 2023.

Comments about India

• An article titled "India Demonstrates Naval Strength With Dual Aircraft Carrier Exercise – a Feat China Has Yet to Accomplish" was posted at cnn.com on June 15, 2023.

Comments about Korean peninsula

• An article titled "US Nuclear-Powered Submarine Arrives in South Korea, as North Korea Resumes Missile Tests" was posted at nypost.com on June 16, 2023.

Comments about Meghan Markle

- An article titled "Royal Expert Says Prince Harry Would Be 'Welcomed Back' Into the Royal Family but Without Meghan Markle" was posted at marieclaire.com on June 11, 2023.
- An article titled "Spotify Cancels Second Season of Meghan Markle's Feminist 'Archetypes' Podcast" was posted at dailywire.com on June 15, 2023.
- An article by Martin Robinson titled "Why Harry and Meghan's Brand Could Come Crashing Down: Experts Warn Sussexes Could Lose Up to \$10 Million in Deals After Spotify Parted Ways With Royal Pair" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 16, 2023.

International miscellaneous news

- An article titled "Huge 55.22-Carat Ruby That's Largest Ever Auctioned Is Sold at Sotheby's for \$34.8 Million" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 11, 2023.
- An article by Adry Torres titled "Moment Ecuadorian Woman (76) Knocks on Her Coffin and 'Comes Back to Life' During Her Own Funeral Hours After Doctor Declared Her Dead at Hospital" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 12, 2023.
- An article by Elena Salvoni titled "[Belgium] Man Fakes His Own Death So He Can Film Himself Arriving at His Funeral by Helicopter 'to Teach His Family a Lesson About Staying in Touch'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 13, 2023.
- An article by Ildefonso and Brandon Darby titled "Cartel Threats Force Tijuana Mayor Into Hiding on Mexican Army Base" was posted at breitbart.com on June 13, 2023.

.

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

National embarrassment, yes – but when will Democrats stop humiliating Biden?

- An article by Victor Nava titled "Biden Appears to Forget Which Oceans Border Africa" was posted at nypost.com on June 9, 2023.
- An article by Ryan King titled "Biden Stumbles Over Geography for Second Time in a Week [Claiming 'to Build a Railroad From the Pacific All the Way Across the Indian Ocean']" was posted at nypost.com on June 15, 2023.
- An article by Andrew Mark Miller titled "Biden Mocked Over 'Plans' to Build Railroad 'Across the Indian Ocean': [Claims] 'Bold Initiative' " was posted at foxnews.com on June 15,

2023.

Outrageous California trans bill

• An article titled "Proposed California Bill Would Brand Parents 'Abusive' If They Refuse to Affirm Their Child's Gender" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 10, 2023.

"Pride" month hypocrisy

- An article by Neirin Gray Desai titled "'Profit Before Pride!" Top Firms Such as Vogue, Pfizer and General Electric Are Accused of Hypocrisy for Celebrating Pride Month With Rainbow Logos in the U.S. but Not in the Middle East" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 4, 2023.
- An article by Daniel Greenfield titled "State Department Pushes LGBTQ 'Pride' Everywhere Except Muslim World" was posted at frontpagemag.com on June 5, 2023.

Comments about JCPA (journalism bill)

- Looking back to December 2022, an article titled "JCPA [Journalism Bill] Removed After Severe Blowback" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 6, 2022.
- An article titled "Kevin McCarthy on [Resurrected] JCPA Media Cartel Bill: 'It's Dead in the House'" was posted at breitbart.com on June 10, 2023.
- An article titled "Senator Tom Cotton: JCPA Media Cartel Bill 'Very Worrisome'" was posted at breitbart.com on June 15, 2023.

Barack Obama and Tim Scott – disagree about racial issues

- An article titled "Obama Says People 'Rightly Skeptical' of Tim Scott's Rhetoric on Racism" was posted at thehill.com on June 17, 2023.
- An article titled "Tim Scott Fires Back at Obama Over Race Remarks" was posted at thehill.com on June 17, 2023.

Obama – "digital fingerprints"

• An article titled "Obama Suggests 'Digital Fingerprints' to Counter Misinformation 'So We Know What's True and What's Not True'" was posted at foxnews.com on June 15, 2023.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

• An article by J.D. Tuccille titled "Why Are So Many Younger Americans Okay With Big Brother Monitoring Their Homes?" was posted at reason.com on June 7, 2023.

• An article by Tyler Durden titled "'Nightmare Scenario': U.S. Government Has Been Secretly Stockpiling Dirt on Americans Via Data Brokers" was posted at zerohedge.com on June 15, 2023.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

- An article by Jason Walsh titled "Judge Delivers Brutal Smack Down to Biden in Big Tech Censorship Case" was posted at dailyfetched.com on June 13, 2023.
- An article by Christian Toto titled "Silent Censorship of Classic Movies Has Begun" was posted at themessenger.com on June 14, 2023.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Here's How to Stop the Censorship Industry From Taking Our Internet Freedom" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 15, 2023.

Comments about U.S. military

- An article titled "Marines Want Tomahawk Missiles to Sink Ships 1,000 Miles Away" was posted at taskandpurpose.com on June 10, 2023.
- An article by Kelly Laco titled "The Navy SEAL Republican Rep. and Brother of the 'Lone Survivor' [Morgan Luttrell] Says U.S. Still Has the 'Scariest Military on the Planet' Despite the 'Frustrating' Focus on 'Woke' Issues" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 11, 2023.
- An article by Rebecca Kheel titled "No Abortions, Pride Flags or Transgender Care: Republicans Use Spending Bill to Block VA Policies" was posted at military.com on June 13, 2023.

Tanker explosion – collapses on overpass in Pennsylvania

• An article by James Gant titled "[Interstate Highway] I-95 Chaos for 'Months': Philly Officials Say Repairs to Overpass Which 150,000 Vehicles Use Daily Will Affect Supply Chain and Commute Along Northeast – as Officials Try to Recover Trapped Car After Tanker Explosion" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 12, 2023.

Comments about John Kerry and climate change

• An article by Rebecca Downs titled "John Kerry Hits New Low as He Likens Climate Change Efforts to D-Day" was posted at townhall.com on June 9, 2023.

More comments about climate change

- Looking back to March 2023, an article by Tucker Carlson titled "Climate Change Experts' Bullying Is Not About Helping the Earth, It Is About Controlling Us" was posted at foxnews.com on March 16, 2023.
- An article by Katie Daviscourt titled "Red States Fight Back Against Local, Democrat-Led Climate Policies" was posted at the postmillennial.com on June 13, 2023.
- An article titled "House Passes Bill to Stop Federal Government From Banning Gas Stoves" was posted at freebeacon.com on June 15, 2023.

Green energy - versus coal

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Chuck DeVore titled "As America Self-Destructs With Green Energy, China Preps for War With Coal" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 2, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "Van Jones on Biden's 'Dumb' Vow to Kill Coal Plants; You Need Coal for Green Energy" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 7, 2022.
- An article by Nick Pope titled "'Catastrophic Consequences': Top U.S. Grid Official [Mark Christie] Sounds the Alarm on Coal and Gas Power Plant Closures" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 13, 2023.

Fossil fuel – Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

Comments about electric vehicles

• An article by Bryan Jung titled "GM Will Join Tesla's EV Charging Network, Making It the DeFacto Industry Standard" was posted at theepochtimes.com on June 9, 2023.

Comments – bank problems

• An article by Tilly Armstrong titled "The Death of the Bank Branch: American Banks Have Shut Almost 10,000 Branches Since 2019 – Leaving Scores of Communities Without Access to Basic Financial Services" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 11, 2023.

Taxes

• An article by Monetary Gold titled "IRS Agents Are Watching Your Digital Money Transactions" was posted at breitbart.com on June 15, 2023.

• An article titled "Report: 'Heavily Armed' IRS Agents Seize 'Dozens of Boxes' of Sales Records From Montana Gun Store" was posted at redstate.com on June 17, 2023.

Deficit

• An article by Craig Bannister titled "Federal Deficit Nearly Three Times Higher in 1st Eight Months of FY-2023 Than in Same Period Year Ago" was posted at mrctv.org on June 9, 2023.

Inflation

- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Real Average Weekly Earnings Fall for 26th Straight Month Under Biden, as Inflation Outpaces Wage Growth" was posted at mrctv.org on June 13, 2023.
- An article titled "White House Brags About Chart Showing Inflation Skyrocketing on Their Watch" was posted at bongino.com on June 15, 2023.

Finances

• An article by Daniella Genovese titled "Mortgage Applications Jump as Borrowing Rates Ease" was posted at foxbusiness.com on June 14, 2023.

Bailout of student debt

- An article by Grover Norquist titled "Biden's Backdoor Student Loan Bailout Threatens to Soak Taxpayers" was posted at townhall.com on June 10, 2023.
- An article by Jeremiah Poff titled "Millions of Borrowers in Danger of Default When Student Loan Repayments Resume" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 13, 2023.
- An article by Timothy Nerozzi titled "Federal Student Loan Interest to Resume in September, Payments in October" was posted at foxbusiness.com on June 13, 2023.

Citizens moving to different states

• An article titled "High-Income New Yorkers Save Up to \$200,000 a Year by Moving to Florida; Study Finds" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 9, 2023.

General comment about reparations

• An article by Matt Vespa titled "Denver Councilwoman Who Endorsed Reparations Suffers Blowout Re-Election Loss" was posted at townhall.com on June 10, 2023.

Comments – pro-life

- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.
- An article titled "New York Attorney General Sues Christian Anti-Abortion Group Calling Them Terrorists" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 9, 2023.
- An article by Jean Mondoro titled "Mississippi Governor [Tate Reeves] Declares June 'Sanctuary of Life Month' for Second Straight Year" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 14, 2023
- An article titled "Teen Mom Expresses Sincere Gratitude for the Pro-Life Pregnancy Center That Helped Her Choose Life" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 16, 2023.
- An article titled "Pro-Life Leaders Urge U.S. Politicians to Embrace Equal Protection for Unborn Babies Nationwide" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 16, 2023.

Comments – pro-abortion

- An article by Steven Mosher titled "Could This Low-Tech Abortion Tool [Manual Vacuum Aspirators or MVAs] Found in the Developing World Come to the U.S. Next?" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 7, 2023.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Pro-Abortion NY AG Files Lawsuit Against 'Extremist' Pro-Life Organization" was posted at townhall.com on June 9, 2023.
- An article titled "Southern Poverty Law Center Researcher (Who Labeled 'Moms for Liberty' a Hate Group) Met Biden National Security Officials" was posted at freebeacon.com on June 9, 2023.
- An article by Matt Lamb titled "American Medical Association Votes Down Resolution to Protect Babies Who Survive Abortions" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 14, 2023.

Bumbling VP finally finds her niche – promoting "women's rights" over killing babies

• An article by Jean Mondoro titled "Kamala Harris Defends 'Right' to Abortion Using the Phrase 'Year of Our Lord'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 8, 2023.

Pride month – Biden stories

• An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Biden Is Slammed on Social Media for U.S. Flag Code Violation by Putting Pride Design Front and Center at White House Event" was posted at

dailymail.co.uk on June 11, 2023.

- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Biden Claims the LGBTQ Community Is the 'Bravest, Inspiring' People He Has Ever Known" was posted at townhall.com on June 11, 2023.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Brent Bozell: President Biden Gives Another 'Middle Finger to America' at 'Pride' Picnic' was posted at mrctv.org on June 12, 2023.
- An article by Emily Goodin titled "White House Slams Trans Activist Rose Montoya [Born a Male] for Going Topless [With Augmented Breasts] After Meeting Biden at Pride Event and Says She Will Not Be Invited Back" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 13, 2023.
- An article by Erika Sanzi titled "Biden Calls Bare Breasts Wrong for the White House but More Sexual Content in Schools Is Fine?" was posted at nypost.com on June 14, 2023.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "Elon Musk Blasts Biden for Targeting Kids With Pride Agenda: 'They're Not Your Kids'" was posted at dailyfetched.com on June 14, 2023.

Pride month – targets children

- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Disney Pride Collection Includes Mickey Mouse Body Suit for Babies" was posted at breitbart.com on June 2, 2023.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "'Sesame Street' Goes All-In for Pride Month: 'Happy Pride! Elmo Loves You'" was posted at breitbart.com on June 4, 2023.
- An article by Ashley Sadler titled "PetSmart Celebrating 'Pride' With Rainbow-Themed Clothing, Accessories for Dogs, Cats and Fish" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 5, 2023.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "Peppa Pig Wishes Children a 'Happy Pride Month' Backlash Ensues" was posted at breitbart.com on June 6, 2023.
- An article by Mary Margaret Olohan titled "Elementary School Holds Pride Month Celebration for Little Kids" was posted at dailysignal.com on June 13, 2023.

Pride month – miscellaneous stories

- An article titled "Christian Preacher Is Arrested for Quoting Bible Verses at Crowd Gathered for Pennsylvania Pride" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 11, 2023.
- An article by Andreas Wailzer titled "Catholic Father of 5 [in Louisiana] Loses Two-Thirds of Farming Business After Criticizing 'Pride Month' on Instagram" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 12, 2023.

- An article by Staff titled "Burlington [Mass.] Middle School Pride Celebration Mocked as Students 'Destroyed Rainbow Decorations'" was posted at cbsnews.com on June 13, 2023.
- An article by Calvin Freiburger titled "California High Schoolers [in Huntington Beach] Revolt Over LGBT 'Pride' Video Shown in Math Class: 'Turn It Off'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 14, 2023.

Transgender – only trans women can be called women

• An article titled "How Did We Get to the Ridiculous Point Where Only Trans Women Can Be Called Women?" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on June 15, 2023.

Transgender and churches

- An article titled "4,000+ Congregations Split From Pro-LGBT United Methodist Church" was posted at breitbart.com on June 9, 2023.
- An article by Spencer Lindquist titled "Hospitals in Nation's Largest Catholic Healthcare System [CatholicSpirit Health] Perform Transgender Surgeries; Bombshell Report Finds" was posted at dailywire.com on June 12, 2023.

Transgender – federal news

- An article titled "Child Psychiatrist Testifies to Congress Against Transgender Procedures for Children" was posted at dailywire.com on June 15, 2023.
- An article titled "Democrat Witness Unable to Name One Study That Shows Benefits of Sex-Change Treatments for Minors" was posted at dailywire.com on June 15, 2023.
- An article titled "[Congressman Dan] Crenshaw Grills Democrat Witness Over Failure to Name One Study Citing Benefits of Surgeries for Trans Kids" was posted at foxnews.com on June 15, 2023.

Transgender – state news

- An article titled "California Bill Would Redefine 'Infertility' to Give Man Access to Pregnancy Treatments" was posted at freebeacon.com on June 11, 2023.
- An article by Katabella Roberts titled "Texas Governor Abbott Signs Bill Banning Biological Males From Competing in Women's Intercollegiate Athletics" was posted at theepochtimes.com on June 16, 2023.

Transgender – school news

• An article titled "Thousands of Schools Urge or Instruct Teachers to Hide Students"

Gender Identity From Parents: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on June 15, 2023.

Transgender – Major League Baseball

- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Report: MLB Quietly Tells Teams to Ditch 'Pride' Uniforms' was posted at breitbart.com on June 14, 2023.
- An article by Matt Lamb titled "MLB Pitcher Trevor Williams Criticizes [Los Angeles] Dodgers for Honoring [Drag Queen Group Called] Sisters of Perpetual Indulgence" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 15, 2023.
- An article by Amanda Prestigiacomo titled "'Can't Stand Idly By While Our Lord Gets Mocked': Catholic MLB Pitcher [Trevor Williams] Speaks Out After Calling Out Dodgers Honoring Drag 'Nuns'" was posted at dailywire.com on June 15, 2023.

Transgender – miscellaneous news

- An article titled "Joe Biden: 'Ugly' People Shield Their Kids From Transgenderism" was posted at breitbart.com on June 9, 2023.
- An article by Matt Lamb titled "Call of Duty Streamer Sees Surge in Twitter Followers After Criticizing LGBT Indoctrination of Kids" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 12, 2023.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Americans' Strong Opposition to Trans Athletes Competing Outside Their Biological Sex Swells, Even Among Democrats" was posted at mrctv.org on June 12, 2023.
- An article by James Gordon titled "Trans Woman Cyclist Wins North Carolina Race by Crossing Finish Line Five Minutes Ahead of Runner-Up" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 12, 2023.
- An article by Ryan Gaydos titled "Martina Navratilova [Tennis Legend Who Has Been Openly Lesbian Since 1981] Rips Transgender Cyclist's Latest Triumph in North Carolina: "What a Joke" was posted at foxnews.com on June 12, 2023.
- An article by Evan Poellinger titled "Actress Megan Fox Outs Herself as a 'Witch' After Being Accused of Forcing Gender Confusion on Her Children" was posted at mrctv.org on June 13, 2023.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "Karine Jean-Pierre: 'Dangerous' to Say Transgender Kids Can Hurt Girls in Sports" was posted at breitbart.com on June 14, 2023.
- An article titled "The Trans Lobby Is Campaigning to Make It Illegal to Talk a Child Out

of a Sex Change" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 15, 2023.

• An article titled "'Woke Alert': Disney, Kohl's Blasted for Support of LGBT Group Hosting Anonymous Chats for Teens" was posted at dailywire.com on June 15, 2023.

Boycotting Bud Light

- An article by Stephen Kokx titled "Bud Light Overtaken by Modelo Especial as Best-Selling Beer in the U.S. as Boycott Continues" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 9, 2023.
- An article by Sophie Mann titled "Bartenders Say 'No One Wants Bud Light at Their Event Anymore' Days After It Was Dethroned as America's Best-Selling Beer" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 11, 2023.
- An article titled "[Singer] Garth Brooks Calls Bud Light Boycotters 'A**holes' Following Transgender Dylan Mulvaney Controversy" was posted at breitbart.com on June 9, 2023.
- An article by Christian Oliver titled "Garth Brooks Faces Fans' Backlash as They Vow to 'Throw Out His Records' After He Said His Bar Would Serve 'Every Beer' Including Bud Light" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 12, 2023.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "Damage Control: Garth Brooks Wants 'Love and Tolerance' Amid Backlash for Calling Bud Light Boycotters 'A**holes'" was posted at breitbart.com on June 14, 2023.
- An article titled "Washington Post Desperately Tries to Spin Bud Light's Massive Plummet in Sales" was posted at dailywire.com on June 15, 2023.
- An article titled "Bud Light Maker CEO Tells Customers: 'We Hear You,' but Doesn't Apologize as Sales Tank" was posted at foxbusiness.com on June 15, 2023.

Boycotting Target

• An article titled "[Baseball's Toronto] Blue Jays Release Anthony Bass After Saying He Didn't Think Target Boycott Video Was 'Hateful'" was posted at breitbart.com on June 9, 2023.

Will people boycott Walmart?

• An article titled "Walmart Sticks With Pride Merchandise Despite Target Backlash" was posted at nypost.com on June 1, 2023.

Will people boycott Cracker Barrel?

- An article titled "Cracker Barrel's Pride Month Announcement Ignites Social Media" was posted at dallasnews.com on June 9, 2023.
- An article titled "Cracker Barrel Faces Backlash for Posting Celebratory Pride Month Rocking Chair: 'Showing True Colors'" was posted at foxbusiness.com on June 9, 2023.

Embracing ESG and DEI

- An article titled "Like Target, Walmart's ESG Report Focuses on LGBTQ+ Pride Issues" was posted at forbes.com on May 29, 2023.
- An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "Biden State Department Wants \$76 Million to Push DEI: [Brian Mast Says] 'Mandating Division' "was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 13, 2023.
- An article by Salena Zito titled "Democrats Abandon the Blue-Collar Worker in Favor of 'Social Justice' Warriors" was posted at townhall.com on June 13, 2023.
- An article by Aaron Sibarium titled "How Tobacco Companies Are Crushing ESG Ratings" was posted at freebeacon.com on June 13, 2023.
- An article by Zach Jewell titled "Fox Corp. Encourages Employees to Support Radical LGBTQ Organizations, Uses 'Woke A.I.' to Track Commitment to DEI; Matt Walsh Reveals' was posted at the dailywire.com on June 15, 2023.

Rejecting ESG and DEI

- Looking back to February 2023, an article by five writers titled "The 'Anti-ESG' Movement: Balancing Conflicting Stakeholder Concerns and Inconsistent Regulatory Regimes" was posted at dlapiper.com on Feb. 21, 2023.
- An article by Chris Talgo titled "Senator [Ted] Cruz Puts ESG and DEI in the Crosshairs" was posted at redstate.com on June 15, 2023.
- A press release titled "Cruz Introduces Bill to Ban Investment Fund Managers From Leveraging Private Retirement Accounts to Push ESG Policies" was posted at cruz.senate.gov on June 8, 2023.

Battle over ESG and DEI – Mark Cuban and Kevin O'Leary

- An article by Andrew Powell titled "Mark Cuban Thinks Going Woke Is 'Good Business' and That Couldn't Be More Ridiculous" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 12, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Kevin O'Leary Hits Back After Mark Cuban Claims Going Woke Is 'Good Business': 'Makes Absolutely No Sense'" was posted at foxnews.com on June

14, 2023.

Illegal immigration – constitutional duty

• Looking back to October 2021, an article by Rob Natelson titled "Immigration: How Biden Is Violating the Constitution" was posted at i2i.org on Oct. 21, 2021.

Illegal immigration – comments about sending migrants to other states

• An article by Mike Miller titled "Texas Governor Greg Abbott Drops Off First Busload of Illegal Aliens in Los Angeles" was posted at redstate.com on June 15, 2023.

Illegal immigration – in January, government suggested migrants in citizens' homes

- Looking back to January 2023, a press release by Secretary of State Antony J. Blinken titled "Launch of Welcome Corps Private Sponsorship of Refugees" was posted at state.gov on Jan 19, 2023.
- Looking back to April 2023, an article by Sam Faddis titled "Wonder Where All These Immigrants Are Going to Live? Your Spare Bedroom Apparently [After the State Department Kicked Off 'the Welcome Corps]" was posted at andmagazine.com on April 18, 2023.

Illegal immigration – Eric Adams repeated the idea of migrants in citizens' homes

• An article by Emma Campbell titled "NYC Mayor [Eric] Adams Says It's His 'Vision' to Eventually House Migrants in New Yorkers' Private Homes" was posted at mrctv.org on June 6, 2023.

More comments – illegal immigration

- An article by John Binder titled "Report: NYC Mayor Eric Adams to Cut Services for New Yorkers So Migrants Can Stay in Hotels Free of Charge" was posted at breitbart.com on June 9, 2023.
- An article titled "U.S. Taxpayers to Foot \$135 Million Bill to Support Illegal Aliens Arriving in NYC" was posted at breitbart.com on June 9, 2023.
- An article titled "13,000 Chinese Migrants Apprehended on US-Mexico Border Since October" was posted at breitbart.com on June 10, 2023.
- An article titled "Los Angeles Officially Declares 'Sanctuary City' Status for Criminal Illegal Aliens" was posted at breitbart.com on June 10, 2023.
- An article by John Binder titled "Angel Dad: Biden's DHS Chief Alejandro Mayorkas

Sought to Protect My Son's Illegal Alien Killer From Deportation" was posted at breitbart.com on June 11, 2023.

- An article by Matt Margolis titled "DHS Secretary Mayorkas Is One Step Closer to Impeachment" was posted at pjmedia.com on June 14, 2023.
- An article titled "Biden Celebrates 11 Years of DACA Program: Illegal Aliens 'Are Americans'" was posted at breitbart.com on June 15, 2023.
- An article titled "Medicaid Emergency Spending for Illegal Migrants Doubles in One Year to \$7 Billion: GOP House" was posted at justthenews.com on June 15, 2023.
- An article by Monica Showalter titled "After the Surge, Ready for the Shantytowns?" was posted at americanthinker.com on June 15, 2023.
- An article titled "Expert Witness: Biden to Boost Migrant Child Trafficking by Ending DNA Testing at Southern Border" was posted at breitbart.com on June 15, 2023.

Comments about voting

• Looking back to May 2023, an article by Jack Gleason titled "Vote With Your Eyes, Ears, Mouths and Wallets" was posted at americanthinker.com on May 13, 2023.

Comments about defunding the police

• Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.

Comments about weak judges and district attorneys

• An article by Emily Mangiaracina titled "Elon Musk Blasts [George] Soros and His Son [Alex]: 'Destroying Public Safety' by Funding Woke DAs 'Needs to Stop' "was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 14, 2023.

Expanding drug problems

• An article titled "California Authorities Seize Enough Fentanyl in San Francisco to Kill City's Entire Population Nearly 3 Times Over" was posted at abcnews.com on June 15, 2023.

Soaring theft

• An article by Neirin Gray Desai titled "San Francisco's Crime-Plagued Westfield Mall Has Lost a Staggering 46% of Its Stores Since 2020 – and Its Food Hall Has Also Seen an Exodus of Sellers With Just 20 of Its 36 Eateries Still in Business" was posted at dailymail.co.uk

on June 13, 2023.

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Home Depot CEO: We're 'Increasingly Concerned' With 'Life Safety' of Customers, Employees" was posted at breitbart.com on June 14, 2023.

Homeless problem across America

- An article by Claudia Aoraha titled "Frightened Neighbors of Portland's New 'Safe Rest Village' for City's Homeless Say It Has Become Hotbed of Drug-Dealing and Crime" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 11, 2023.
- An article by Alice Wright titled "'It's a Disgrace': Gavin Newsom Admits California's Homeless Situation Is Out of Control, but Blames Republicans Despite Being in Power for Four Years During Which Time Vagrancy Has Risen 13 Percent" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 13, 2023.
- An article by Hope Sloop titled "'I Think We're Spoiled': San Diego Homeless Woman Boasts About Receiving Free Phones, Food and Clothes From City That Likes to 'Give, Give and Give' as She Lifts Lidon Living Inside Area Locals Call the Bottoms" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 13, 2023.

Government action – seeking gun control

- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Gavin Newsom Proposes Constitutional Amendment to Curtail Second Amendment Rights" was posted at mrctv.org on June 9, 2023.
- An article titled "Kamala Harris Pushes for Ability to Sue Gun Makers for Crime" was posted at breitbart.com on June 15, 2023.

Government action – resisting gun control

• An article by Kaelan Deese titled "Permitless Carry Expands to Majority of U.S. After Supreme Court Gun Ruling" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 13, 2023.

Comments about police mistakes

• An article titled "Arizona Death Row Inmate Released After 29 Years Behind Bars" was posted at apnews.com on June 16, 2023.

Origin of covid

• An article by Allie Griffin titled "Wuhan Lab Scientists Researching Coronavirus Were the First to Contract Covid-19: Report" was posted at nypost.com on June 13, 2023.

Covid censorship

• An article by Zackary Stieber titled "Zuckerberg: Establishment Asked to Censor Covid-19 Posts That Ended Up Being True" was posted at theepochtimes.com on June 10, 2023.

Comments about CDC

• An article by Susie Moore titled "CDC Director Rochelle Walensky Confirms AFT Pushed for School Closure Triggers" was posted at redstate.com on June 13, 2023.

Comments about covid-relief funds

- An article by Richard Lardner, Jennifer McDermott and Aaron Kessler titled "The Great Grift: How Billions in Covid-19 Relief Aid Was Stolen or Wasted" was posted at apnews.com on June 12, 2023.
- An article by James Franey titled "The Great Covid Grift: \$420 Billion Lost From Coronavirus Aid Through 'Fraud and Waste': Staggering Report Reveals How Billions of Taxpayer Cash From \$4.2 Trillion in Bailout Funds Disappeared" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 12, 2023.

Covid vaccines

• An article by Cassidy Morrison titled "J&J's Covid Vaccine Taken by 19 Million Americans Is Pulled by FDA After It Was Paused 'Out of an Abundance of Caution' Over Rare Blood Clot Concerns – Which Led to a Plummet in Demand" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 8, 2023.

Comments about masks

- An article by Andrew Chapados titled "'Did Forcing 2-Year-Olds to Wear Masks Save Lives?' Congressman [Kevin Kiley] Grills HHS Secretary [Xavier Becerra] on Mask Mandates" was posted at theblaze.com on June 14, 2023.
- An article titled "Jerry Nadler: It Would Have Been 'Child Abuse' to Not Mask 2-Year-Olds During Pandemic" was posted at dailywire.com on June 15, 2023.
- An article titled "For Biden White House, Covid Masks Will Never Go Away" was posted at dailywire.com on June 15, 2023.

Comments about Disney

• An article titled "Neo-Nazis Who Held Rally Outside Disney World Were From 'Order of the Black Sun' Hate Group" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 14, 2023.

Comments about Disney entertainment

• An article by Keith Griffith titled "Disney Delays Major Movies by Years as It Cuts Spending: Avatar's Third Film Is Pushed Back to 2025 While Next Star Wars Movie Won't Be Out Until 2026" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 13, 2023.

Comments about Tucker Carlson

- An article by John Nolte titled "Tucker-Less Fox News Loses Monday Prime Time to MSNBC" was posted at breitbart.com on June 7, 2023.
- An article by John Nolte titled "Tucker-Less Fox News Loses Weekly Ratings Crown to MSNBC for First Time in 5 Years" was posted at breitbart.com on June 15, 2023.
- A video and an article by Elaine Mallon titled "Watch: Tucker Carlson's Twitter Show Surpassed 100 Million Views" were posted at breitbart.com on June 8, 2023.
- An article by Patrick Delaney titled "Tucker Carlson: Those 'Who Run Our Country' Are Bringing 'Child Molestation' to the 'Edge of Acceptability'" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 9, 2023.
- A video and an article titled "'Deep Panic' at Fox News, Megyn Kelly Says: Competing Against Tucker Carlson 'Will Hurt Them'" were posted at yahoo.com on June 11, 2023.
- An article titled "Elon Musk Is Asking Big Name Liberal TV Hosts Like Rachel Maddow to Move Their Shows to Twitter to Balance Out Tucker Carlson" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 11, 2023.
- An article by Julio Rosas titled "Tucker's Legal Team Responds to Fox News' Cease-and-Desist Letter" was posted at townhall.com on June 12, 2023.
- An article titled "Tucker Carlson: Trump's Sins 'Are Minor Compared to Those of His Persecutors'" was posted at thehill.com on June 16, 2023.
- An article titled "With Cutting Satire, Tucker Carlson Presents Case for Why the U.S. May Already Be a Dictatorship" was posted at lifesitenews.com on June 16, 2023.

More comments about corporate news media

- A video and an article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Watch: O.J. Simpson Says Lack of Trust in Media, Election Process Is Akin to 'Communist Propaganda'" were posted at breitbart.com on June 11, 2023.
- An article by Pam Key titled "[MSNBC Host Joe] Scarborough: GOP Base Narrowed Down to 'Insurrectionists, Weirdos, and Freaks'" was posted at breitbart.com on June 12, 2023.

- An article by Pam Key titled "MSNBC's [Nicolle] Wallace: Republican Party a 'Threat to Domestic Security'" was posted at breitbart.com on June 12, 2023.
- An article by Jeffrey Clark titled "Keith Olbermann Hammered After Claiming Hillary Clinton Team Never Destroyed Government Devices: 'Hallucinating'" was posted at foxnews.com on June 13, 2023.
- An article titled "The Media Lied About Trump Not Picking Up the Check in a Miami Café" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on June 17, 2023.

Sickening double standard

- An article by Curtis Houck titled "[Marco] Rubio Battles CBS Hosts Over Trump Indictment, Blatant Two-Tiered Justice System" was posted at newsbusters.org on June 12, 2023.
- An article by Michael Goodwin titled "Millions Losing Faith in Our System Over Trump-Biden Divide: 'Can't Vote Our Way Out of This Injustice'" was posted at nypost.com on June 13, 2023.
- An article by Tim Graham titled "CNN Can't Find a Biden Scandal" was posted at creators.com on June 14, 2023.
- An article titled "MSNBC, CNN Anchors Blasted as 'DNC Propagandists'" was posted at nypost.com on June 15, 2023.

Biden bribery – corporate media shows no interest in reporting

- An article titled "It's Like Media Outlets 'Get a Memo to Not Cover Stuff' Like Biden Influence-Peddling Charges, Twitter Files" was posted at breitbart.com on June 10, 2023.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Legacy Media Seemingly Has No Interest in Covering

Alleged Biden Bribery Scheme" was posted at dailywire.com on June 14, 2023.

Biden family business – Democrats show no interest in investigating

- An article titled "Kevin McCarthy: 'We Will Not Stop' Investigating Biden Family Corruption" was posted at breitbart.com on June 10, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "[Alan] Dershowitz: 'Of Course' There Is Enough Evidence for Impeachment Inquiry of Biden for Bribery" was posted at breitbart.com on June 11, 2023.
- An article by Wills Robinson and Kelly Laco titled "Republican Senator [Chuck

Grassley] Says Foreign National [From Burisma] at Center of Biden Bribery Allegations Has Recordings of 17 Phone Calls With Joe and Hunter That He Has Kept as 'Insurance Policy'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 12, 2023.

- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "FBI Stonewalls Ted Cruz on Alleged Biden 'Bribery' Audio Recordings" was posted at breitbart.com on June 14, 2023.
- An article by Diana Glebova titled "White House Laughs Off, Dismisses Alleged 17 Biden Bribery Tapes" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 14, 2023.
- An article by Staff titled "Bidens Failed to ID Source of Millions in Revenue to Delaware S Corporations" was posted at worldtribune.com on June 13, 2023.
- An article by Kristina Wong titled "FBI Deputy Director [Paul Abbate] Admits Redacting Mention of Joe and Hunter Biden Recordings in Document Shown to Congress" was posted at breitbart.com on June 13, 2023.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Meet the Ukrainian Oligarch [Mykola Zlochevsky] Who Allegedly Paid Joe Biden \$5 Million" was posted at breitbart.com on June 14, 2023.
- An article titled "Hunter Biden Associate Devon Archer to Dish on \$10 Million Bribe" was posted at nypost.com on June 15, 2023.
- An article titled "FBI Source: Bidens 'Coerced' Burisma to Pay \$10 Million in Bribes" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 15, 2023.
- An article titled "James Comer Believes New Bank Records Will Show Bidens Accepted as Much as \$30 Million From Foreign Nationals" was posted at nypost.com on June 16, 2023.

Trump indictment – targeted revenge

- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Trump Could Face 400 Years in Prison if Convicted on All Federal Charges" was posted at breitbart.com on June 9, 2023.
- An article titled "Josh Hawley on Trump Indictment: 'We Don't Have a Republic Anymore' If You Can Jail Political Opponents" was posted at breitbart.com on June 10, 2023.
- An article by Geoff Earle, Rob Crilly and Nikki Schwab titled "'This Should Terrify All Citizens of This Country': Trump Lawyer Alina Habba Says Prosecutors Should Have Gone After Hillary Clinton and Joe Biden in Tirade Outside Courthouse While Ex-President Is Booked on 37 Counts' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 13, 2023.
- An article titled "Bob McDonnell (a Past Jack Smith Target) Rips 'Overzealous' Trump Prosecutor" was posted at dailywire.com on June 15, 2023.

When did the deep state declare war on Trump?

• An article by Julio Rosas titled "Tucker Says This Is the Moment the DC Establishment Wanted to Lock Up Trump [Citing the Debate Stage on February 16, 2016, When Trump Said: 'The Invasion of Iraq Was a Costly Mistake and It Was a Mistake Based on a Lie That the U.S. Government Knew About Beforehand' – Which Implicated Too Many People on Both Sides]" was posted at townhall.com on June 14, 2023.

Trump indictment – declares war on Trump voters

• An article by John and Andy Schlafly titled "Deep State Declares War on Trump Voters" was posted at townhall.com on June 14, 2023.

Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

- Looking back to July 2022, an article by Eric Ting titled "Gavin Newsom Is a Stronger 2024 Presidential Candidate Than Kamala Harris; Poll Says" was posted at sfgate.com on July 5, 2022
- An article titled "Gavin Newsom's 2024 Presidential Run Already Began He Just Hasn't Announced" was posted at nypost.com on June 15, 2023.

Robert F. Kennedy Jr.

• An article by James Gordon titled "80% of Democrats Think Biden Should Debate RFK Jr. – Including 72% of Those Who Support President" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 11, 2023.

Hillary Clinton

• An article by Spencer Brown titled "Hillary Clinton Brazenly Gloats About Getting Away With Classified Emails on Basement Server" was posted at townhall.com on June 9, 2023.

Sad to watch – Joe Biden's age limitations

- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Tim Meads titled "Freudian Slip? Obama Talks About 'Crazy' 'Uncle Joe' Not Having Any 'Serious Responsibilities' During Warnock Campaign Rally" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 1, 2022.
- An article by Andrew Bucholtz titled "[ESPN Host] Stephen A. Smith Goes on Fox News, Calls Democrats' Support of Joe Biden's Run for Second Term 'Utterly Embarrassing'" was posted at awfulannouncing.com on June 7, 2023.
- An article by Katie Jerkovich titled "ESPN's Stephen A. Smith Mocks Idea of Biden as

Democrats' 'Best Candidate' for 2024" was posted at dailywire.com on June 7, 2023.

Stephen A. Smith – wants a new President

- An article by Paulina Dedaj titled "ESPN's Stephen A. Smith Says Joe Biden Should Not Be Re-Elected in 2024: 'We Need a New President'" was posted at foxnews.com on June 5, 2023.
- An article by Candice Ortiz titled "[ESPN Host] Stephen A. Smith Declares Joe Biden Should Not Be Running for Re-Election: 'We Need a New President in 2024'" was posted at mediaite.com on June 6, 2023.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- Looking back to February 2022, an article titled "Biden May Not Run and Top Dems Are Quietly Preparing" was posted at politico.com on Feb. 2, 2022.
- An article by Michael Goodwin titled "Kamala Harris Is a Biden Fall Away From Being in the Oval Office" was posted at nypost.com on June 3, 2023.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Biden Administration Confirms China Has Been Spying on the U.S. Through Cuba" was posted at townhall.com on June 10, 2023.
- An article by Michael Clancy titled "The White House's 'Easy Button' Is Allowing Presidential Power to Surge and Making Congress Obsolete" was posted at dailycaller.com on June 11, 2023.
- An article titled "Fox News Chyron Calls Biden a 'Wannabe Dictator' Who Had His 'Political Rival Arrested'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 14, 2023.
- An article by Brian C. Joondeph titled "The FBI Is Now a Democrat SuperPAC" was posted at americanthinker.com on June 15, 2023.

Conservative supporters and detractors

- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Southern Poverty Law Center (SPLC) Brands Parents' Rights Groups Hateful 'Extremists' Because They Promote Policies Majority of Americans Support" was posted at mrctv.org on June 8, 2023.
- An article titled "Utah Mayor Looks to Upset Romney in 2024 GOP Primary, Says Voters Feel 'Let Down' by Incumbent" was posted at justthenews.com on June 11, 2023.

Republican presidential candidates

Looking back to May 2023, an article by Michael Goodwin titled "Trump Can't Dismiss

Ron DeSantis – He's Never Faced a GOP Candidate Like This Before" was posted at nypost.com on May 27, 2023.

- An article by Christian Hall titled "Tim Scott Presents Himself in Iowa as the Candidate of Optimism" was posted at bloomberg.com on June 2, 2023.
- An article by James Franey titled "Vivek Ramaswamy Demands All Communications Between White House and Justice Department Before Trump Indictment: 2024 Hopeful Files Legal Request After Vowing to Pardon Ex-President" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 12, 2023.
- An article by James Gordon titled "The Gilded Age Star Denee Benton Likens Ron DeSantis to a KKK Grand Wizard During Tony Awards Speech, Sparking Rapturous Applause From NYC Audience" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 12, 2023.

Will corporate media return Pulitzer prizes?

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Hans A. Von Spakovsky titled "Will New York Times, Washington Post Return Pulitzer for Misleading Russia Collusion Stories?" was posted at heritage.org on Dec. 13, 2021.
- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Miles Dilworth titled "The Unraveling of the New York Times and Washington Post's Pulitzer Prize-Winning Stories: Durham's Damning Indictment of How the Mainstream Media Lapped Up Tales of Trump's Links to Moscow With No Credibility" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 16, 2023.
- Looking back to May 2023, an article by John Nolte titled "Washington Post Won't Return Fake Pulitzer, 'Stands By' Russia Reporting" was posted at breitbart.com on May 17, 2023.

Comments about Trump

- An article titled "Hollywood Celebrities Overjoyed by DOJ Indictment of Donald Trump: 'Lock Him Up'" was posted at breitbart.com on June 9, 2023.
- An article titled "Trump: We Will Beat 'Globalist Vultures in the Washington Swamp'" was posted at breitbart.com on June 10, 2023.
- An article titled "Trump Was Right About Russia" was posted at americanthinker.com on June 10, 2023.
- An article titled "GOP Should Forget Trump, Hit Biden [and] Democrats on the Issues" was posted at nypost.com on June 15, 2023.

General interest

- An article by David DeSteno titled "Is Religion Good for Your Health?" was posted at wsj.com on June 8, 2023.
- An article titled "Pharmacists Call for Approval of Horse De-Worming Drug Ivermectin in War on Resurgent Scabies" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 10, 2023.
- An article by Paul Sacca titled "Statue [in Albany, New York] Honoring Revolutionary War Hero [General Philip Schuyler] Removed After Nearly a Century" was posted at theblaze.com on June 10, 2023.
- An article by Claudia Aoraha titled "Cagey Budget Travelers Are Donning Fishing Vests and Stuffing Travel Pillows With Clothes to Avoid Spiraling Cabin Baggage Fees Imposed by Airlines" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 11, 2023.
- An article titled "Mark Zuckerberg Credits Elon Musk With Kicking Off the Tech Trend of Firing Middle Managers When Other CEOs Were 'A Little Shy'" was posted at yahoo.com on June 11, 2023.
- An article by Hope Sloop titled "Southern Baptists Are Set to Vote on Banning Women From Pastoral Roles After Numerous Churches Were Ousted From the Denomination for Having Women as Pastors" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 14, 2023.
- An article titled "Illinois Becomes the First State in the U.S. to Outlaw Book Bans" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 14, 2023.
- An article titled "Stephen F. Austin [University] Network Hit by Cyber-Attack" was posted at dailysentinel.com on June 15, 2023.

• • • • •

An article by David Ng titled "7 Woke Disney Fails for 2023" was posted at breitbart.com on June 10, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

1. Disney doubles down on LGBTQ indoctrination of children.

- 2. CEO Bob Iger's broken promise to heal relationship with Florida.
- 3. Disney enacts mass layoffs targeting 7,000 workers worldwide.
- 4. Box office disappointments include *The Little Mermaid*, *Ant-Man 3* and *Indiana Jones 5?*
- 5. Streaming failures include *Willow* and *National Treasure*.
- 6. Disney's streaming services keep losing billions of dollars.
- 7. Under Iger, Disney is renewing its commitment to the CCP.

• • • • •

An article by Naomi Shavin titled "The Most Conservative and Most Liberal Cities in America" was posted at forbes.com on June 8, 2023. Following are excerpts of the article.

• #10 conservative – Aurora, Colorado

- #9 conservative Tulsa, Oklahoma
- #8 conservative Omaha, Nebraska
- #7 conservative Anaheim, California
- #6 conservative Arlington, Texas
- #5 conservative Jacksonville, Florida
- #4 conservative Colorado Springs, Colorado
- #3 conservative Virginia Beach, Virginia
- #2 conservative Oklahoma City, Oklahoma
- #1 conservative Mesa, Arizona
- #10 liberal Baltimore, Maryland
- #9 liberal Buffalo, New York
- #8 liberal New York, New York
- #7 liberal Detroit, Michigan
- #6 liberal Minneapolis, Minnesota
- #5 liberal Boston, Massachusetts
- #4 liberal Oakland, California
- #3 liberal Seattle, Washington
- #2 liberal Washington, DC
- #1 liberal San Francisco, California

• • • •

An article by Dr. Yoav Yehezkelli titled "3 Years With Covid-19: The Real Story and Its Connection to the Erosion of Democracy" was posted at theepochtimes.com on June 12, 2023. ("Many thanks to Dr. Gefen Bar-On Santor for her invaluable suggestions and translation.) Following is the article.

In Pieter Bruegel's painting "Landscape With the Fall of Icarus," the canvas is dominated by workers going about their daily routines. A person looking at the painting must strain to find the legs of Icarus as he plunges into the sea – having flown too close to the sun–resulting in the melting of his wings, made of wax and feathers.

The message is clear: Those who succumb to hubris will ultimately become a minor detail in the grand fabric of social reality.

About three years ago, we first learned about the outbreak of the new coronavirus in China. The accumulated information and the perspective that has become evident over time make it possible to tell the true story of the pandemic, which is different from what many still believe.

The following may therefore surprise those who are not up to date on the world's scientific literature. This story directly connects to the political, social, and economic processes that the world and Israel have been experiencing, including what amounts to a regime overthrow. But first things first.

False narratives

While misinformation is spreading false information without the intent to deceive, disinformation (the intentional spreading of false information with the intent to mislead or deceive) is divisive, destructive, and can cause irreparable harm.

Consider the impact of the following narratives spread throughout the pandemic.

Narrative 1: The Origin of the Virus

The presence of a unique segment in the viral genome and the fact that no host animal has been found with the virus has raised suspicions that the virus' origin is not of natural evolution but rather from gain-of-function research done in a laboratory from whence the virus was probably leaked by infecting some laboratory workers.

What is known about the studies done on coronaviruses at the Wuhan Institute of Virology, funded by the American government, strengthens this hypothesis and poses a difficult question about the responsibility of the researchers and their funders for the outbreak.

Narrative 2: Risk Assessment

The data about the death rate from the disease became clear at the beginning of the pandemic: It was much lower than what was feared, similar to the flu, and most dangerous to the elderly.

This was the case with the original strain, and the following variants were even milder. This realistic risk assessment should have directed the health authorities to take less stringent measures compared to what actually happened.

Narrative 3: Over-Diagnosis

For the first time in the history of medicine, the definition of a "case" for an infectious respiratory disease was established based on a laboratory test without considering the symptoms to verify the disease. Using an extremely sensitive PCR test that can identify remains of viral RNA from dead viruses likely resulted in an over-diagnosis of morbidity and mortality.

Most of those who were counted as having died from Covid-19 were, in fact, adults who died

from the aggravation of their chronic pre-existing conditions and not from the virus itself.

The inflated numbers did not reflect reality and only contributed to public fear and panic disseminated by the governments.

• Narrative 4: Overreaction–Lockdowns, School Closures, Isolation, Epidemiological Investigations, "Green Pass," and Mask Mandates.

When a pandemic breaks out, the need to be cautious and the tendency toward more severe measures at first is understandable. But the draconian measures implemented by the West, modeled after the Chinese dictatorial approach and enforced by emergency laws and measures, did not prove (according to the data and research) to be effective in preventing morbidity.

The approach of "opening and closing (the public) like an accordion," in the unfortunate words of a leader in Israel, lacked both compassion and professional understanding.

The thought that humans could influence nature's forces is unthinkable hubris: Morbidity from a respiratory virus is naturally characterized by waves, regardless of what we humans do. Lockdowns and school closures had no substantial effect on the magnitude of the waves.

The overreaction of the health authorities has harmed us and will continue to harm us for many years to come.

- Harms to health, such as anxiety, depression, eating disorders, and developmental disorders in children.
- Harms to education, such as loss of school years and the development of behavioral disorders.
- Harms to the economy such as unemployment, business closures, disruption to production and supply chains worldwide, loss of GDP and the rise of inflation.

All these harms have led to the global economic crisis we currently face.

• Narrative 5: The Vaccine

The great hope and promise of the vaccine were never fulfilled. Since it cannot prevent transmission and contagion, the vaccine had little effect on morbidity, and its impact on mortality is still unclear; if it had an effect, it was short-term.

The harmful side effects that have been reported are numerous, and some are severe. In the balance of the benefits versus the risk of harm, it seems there was no justification for using innovative but unknown technology (mRNA) – certainly not in the young and healthy (including children) for whom the risks associated with Covid-19 are negligible.

The rapid deployment of the vaccine under emergency authorization only – when in fact, there was no real emergency – and the administration of booster injections in what came down to an experiment on the entire Israeli population under the coercion of needing a "green pass" to maintain fundamental rights (all without informed consent and the required oversight) raises serious ethical questions about the judgment and values of the decision-makers.

Patient autonomy, patient confidentiality, and other fundamental values in medicine were trampled on.

The Israeli Ministry of Health has acted more as an advocate for the vaccine manufacturers by operation under a confidential agreement with a commercial company rather than as a regulator whose role is to protect the public and ensure no harm is done. When those who define the scope of procurement are partners with the manufacturer in publishing the data in medical literature, this itself appears to be a blatant conflict of interest.

The U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) failed the public by not reporting the severe side effects found in post-marketing surveillance from doctors and the public.

The balance of power between the regulators and the pharmaceutical corporations was wholly distorted during the Covid-19 pandemic and contrary to public interest and safety while primarily serving the interests of those who made a fortune.

At this point, it should be clear that Covid-19 vaccines should be suspended and mRNA technology (which is, in fact, genetic therapy) carefully reexamined.

• Narrative 6: Unprecedented Challenges to Medicine, Science, and Ethics

The decisions to implement draconian restrictions were made in most countries by a small group of "experts" and policymakers whose high salaries are secure, without considering the needs of disadvantaged populations, self-employed persons who lost their ability to provide for themselves and their families, and many others who were irreparably harmed by these measures.

This approach brought medicine back dozens of years to the days of medical paternalism. The ethical rules that should govern public policy were violated; measures taken did not meet standards of effectiveness, necessity, and proportionality.

Under the label of "state of emergency," scientific and medical research deviated from the basic principles of open discussion, healthy skepticism, and the casting of doubt, as well as high-quality, unbiased research.

During the Covid-19 years, a significant bias in scientific publication in favor of the establishment narrative took hold, and the approach to other opinions was either ignored or aggressively silenced.

Those who dared to think critically were accused of disinformation, whereas most of the time, it was the publications of the health authorities that were agenda-driven, biased, and rife with error.

Examples include the following.

- Contrived claims of vaccine effectiveness.
- The denial of the efficacy of natural immunity resulting from infection and providing more robust protection than the vaccine.
- The recommendation (unprecedented in medicine) for individuals who have recovered from the infection to get vaccinated.

The indifference and utter denial of the Israeli Ministry of Health regarding the vaccine's side effects and suspected excess mortality are inconsistent with the basic imperative of medicine to "first, do no harm," and they reflect a lack of compassion and recognition of the suffering of many people.

• Narrative 7: Fear and Manipulation

Fear (the most potent motivator of human behavior) played the most crucial role in the Covid-19 crisis. As if we have learned nothing from history, our governments have morally failed us by using propaganda to intimidate and terrorize the public rather than relying on established norms and protocols to empower the citizens when facing emergencies.

This propaganda took a heavy toll, spreading anxiety and depression among the public.

And as always in such cases, there were targeted scapegoats.

- In medieval Europe, it was the Jews who suffered during plagues.
- In Israel, it began with the ultra-Orthodox and the Arabs.
- During the Covid-19 pandemic, it was those who chose not to be vaccinated who were shamed and bullied as "anti-vaxxers," as well as scientists and doctors who dared to think differently.

The government-sponsored incitement eroded social and interpersonal sentiments in a manner that enabled the delegitimization of large groups within the population.

The government used the media as a tool to spread propaganda. It did not fulfill its role as a government critic to hold it accountable. Instead, it contributed to the intimidation of citizens and the violation of their civil rights and basic human liberties.

It is now being revealed that in Israel, journalists were instructed not to publish anything

contradicting the government's policy, with the incentive of huge media advertising budgets provided by the government.

The Destruction of Democracy

The violation of the rights of citizens and patients during the Covid-19 period is unprecedented. The coronavirus law from 2020 (which the Israeli government has now extended) grants the government enormous power and, in practice, has already abolished the supervision of the Knesset (Israel's parliament) and the separation of powers.

The High Court did not grant the petition against the discriminatory "green pass," which practically forced people to receive medical treatment not out of real choice but to maintain their right to work and freedom of movement.

Undoubtedly, the government took advantage of the Covid-19 pandemic to gain power and control over the public. The unbearable ease with which a "democratic" regime violated fundamental freedoms under the pretext of an emergency that never existed demonstrates that what the Israeli public fears most has already happened.

• Facing Reality: Holding the Powerful Accountable

What should have been a fine hour for medicine, science, and democratic governments instead became a march of folly of colossal failure – both from a professional point of view and from the point of view of the violation of fundamental freedoms and loss of public trust.

This was not the fault of the medical teams that worked hard and with great dedication; this happened because of the blatant failure of health care authorities. These included the following.

- The World Health Organization (WHO), whose stated mission is to work "worldwide to promote health, keep the world safe, and serve the vulnerable.
- The FDA and U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC).
- The Israeli Ministry of Health.

These all fixated on Covid-19 while neglecting their role to promote overall health and protect the public.

In its broad definition, the WHO defines health as "a state of complete physical, mental, and social well-being, and not merely the absence of disease or infirmity." Looking at a crisis with tunnel vision and seeing only the virus while ignoring all other aspects of health should never happen again.

The fanatical approach and the draconian measures employed against a disease that by any measure was considered mild to moderate – yet was no different than the flu pandemics of the

1960s and 1970s – caused profound harm with ripple effects to be felt for years to come, resulting in a significant social fissure and economic and political instability.

It would be naive to think that it was only tunnel vision and managerial blindness that caused this failure and not interests of power, control, and money.

In January 2020, when Covid-19 was news from a faraway country on the back page of the newspaper, I wrote an article in Israeli TheMarker titled "Before the Next Pandemic, We Should Prepare for Disease as We Prepare for War." This was written from my perspective as someone who has been promoting emergency preparedness for years.

Shortly after that, in May 2020, I wrote in the same newspaper: "The Mistakes of the Covid Crisis: The Cure Is More Harmful Than the Disease." Three years were not required to understand the magnitude of the mistakes and to prevent the disaster that the governments brought about by their own actions.

If the health authorities had listened to scientific and medical people from Israel and the world with the voice of reason, the disaster would have been avoided, and the harm caused by the aggressive measures taken in response to a minor pandemic could have been minimized.

Those who are part of the establishment who persist in denying the facts and continue to fuel the narrative that the pandemic was the end of humanity and the vaccination was the "miracle cure" to save mankind do so because the professional, public, ethical, and perhaps even the legal or criminal ramifications are so significant that it is better for them to deny their conscience.

Currently, Israel is the only country to extend emergency laws without medical justification. Facing the truth will be especially hard for the medical community, given that the fundamental medical ethos is "first, do no harm."

For the sake of learning critical lessons for future pandemics, restoring trust in the health care system, and promoting public resilience, it is essential to return the public's consciousness to a more natural state.

Facing reality requires an honest and comprehensive investigation into the management of the Covid-19 crisis and its disastrous effects. This crisis may be turned into opportunity if people with courage and compassion will speak up and the true narrative will prevail.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts

than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."